
PERMANENT COUNCIL OF THE
OEA/Ser.G


OrganizaTION OF AMERICAN STATES
CP/CAAP-2821/06 add. 1


16 March 2006


COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE 
Original: Spanish


AND BUDGETARY AFFAIRS
BUDGET EXECUTION PROGRESS REPORT

INTER-AMERICAN COMMISSION ON HUMAN RIGHTS

AT DECEMBER 31, 2005

(Supplementary information presented by the General Secretariat)

BUDGET EXECUTION PROGRESS REPORT

INTER-AMERICAN COMMISSION ON HUMAN RIGHTS

AT DECEMBER 31, 2005

(Supplementary information presented by the General Secretariat)


At its meeting of March 6, 2006, when it considered document CP/doc.4082/06, “Budget Execution Status Report and Transfer between Chapters of the Regular Fund Program Budget for 2005 as of December 31, 2005,” the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs asked the General Secretariat for more information on the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights, 



Following is the information requested:

a) Resolution AG/RES. 2059 approved the budget in the amount of US$3,077,900, which comprises US$2,517,600 for 24 positions and US$560,300 for operating expenses.

b) Through document CP/doc.4045/05 of May 31, 2005, the General Secretariat informed the Commission of the effects of the reorganization resulting from implementation of Executive Order 04-01, corr.1. Among other things, this Order established the Office of the Executive Secretary of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights, which was classified as Subprogram 10N and assigned a budget of US$237,100
 This amount was earmarked to finance the position of the Executive Secretary and his secretary. As a result of this, the other activities of the Commission remained in Subprogram 10O- Inter-American Commission on Human Rights, with a budget of US$2, 290,200. Altogether, the total was US$3,157, 300, which includes an increase of US$79.4 over the budget approved by the General Assembly, as an incremental net adjustment resulting from the reorganization.

c) At end-2005, the modified authorized total is US$2,857,761 = (US$236,469 + 2,621,292). To that must be added US$59,000, which were transferred to Subprogram 52A – Department of Scholarships and Training, to strengthen the Rómula Gallego Course. Thus the authorization, including the transfer to Scholarships, is US$2,916,761 (US$2,857,761 + 59,000). 


In short, the Commission ended the period with US$2,916,761, with a net unused amount totaling US$240,539 = (US$3,157,300 – US$2,916,761). This outcome reflects the fact that three professional level positions were kept vacant for much of 2005 because of liquidity shortfalls in the course of the year.
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